


Even from a young age, it was clear that Lara 
McDonald had a fabulous flare for fashion, an 
attribute her mother, Jill McDonald, noticed while 
watching Lara play with her Barbie doll. “There 
was a distinct, edgy change in Barbie’s clothes.  
I am not sure Barbie would have approved and 
very rarely did it involve pink,” quipped Jill.  

Indeed, Lara ended up in fashion, rising swiftly 
through the ranks of Anthropologie to become 
a Senior Stylist for the iconic American retail 
company known for its beautiful, unique style in 
everything from women’s fashion to home décor. 
When Lara tragically passed away due to colon 
cancer at 34-years-young, Anthropologie’s CEO, 
Tricia Smith, sent an email to her staff highlighting  
Lara’s significant impact on the company. And to 
honor her memory, Lara’s colleagues compiled 
a book of photos sharing their interpretation of 
Lara’s favorite fashion looks that she had posted 
on social media as part of her job; it’s available  
to peruse in the Philadelphia stores where Lara 
was based.

ELEVATING  
QUALITY OF LIFE



But what really set Lara apart was her incredibly 
generous spirit. To the very end, she was concerned 
about others’ welfare, evident when a nurse in 
the emergency room informed her that she didn’t 
have long to live and asked if she’d prefer hospice 
at home or at the Visiting Nurse Association 
(VNA) Hospice House in Vero Beach. Lara’s initial 
response? “She told the nurse that she was sorry  
for having to put her through this,” said Lara’s sister,  
Alix Otwell.  

Jill wasn’t surprised: “Lara 
was a compassionate soul, 
she always was good 
about seeing the positive 
in people, and she always 
wanted to make sure that 
they realized how much 
she appreciated them.”  

Lara, with her family’s support, chose the VNA 
Hospice House where nurses could provide excellent 
care for her 24/7. She spent her final days in 
tranquility, for which her family is incredibly grateful. 
“You could see such a change once she went into 
VNA Hospice House; she looked a lot better and 
seemed more at peace. The nurses and staff were 
able to manage her pain in a way that not only did it 
provide our sister with solace but our family as well,” 
said Alix.

But it was not only the excellent pain management 
Lara received that gave her so much comfort, her 
family recollected, but also staff going out of their 
way for simple things, like going to the store to buy 
the kind of ginger ale that Lara preferred. And when 
she wanted to explore the beautiful VNA Hospice 
House gardens in a wheelchair, but her family knew  
she was too fragile, they brought in one of the 
nursing staff to help out. “She looked at Lara and  
said, ‘Maybe you’re not up to it, getting in a wheelchair, 



so why don’t we push your bed outside,’” recalled Jill. 
And that’s exactly what they did.

Seeing Lara so well cared for helped provide 
enormous consolation for Jill and her three other 
children: Alix, Graeme McDonald, and Caitlin 
Freedman, all of whom were by Lara’s side at the 
VNA Hospice House. In addition, the family felt  
well looked after by the staff. “It’s not only the  
care you provided my sister that was incredible  
but also the care that you gave us that was so 
profound,” said Caitlin.

Jill concurred, noting that it was a lot of little things, 
like the many peanut butter and jam sandwiches 
that VNA Hospice House’s Head Chef, Jason, hand-
delivered to her. And the Easter egg hunt arranged 
for Lara’s nieces and nephews. And the nurse who 
taught Caitlin how to turn Lara on her side and bathe 
her. “To be able, in those last moments, be taught 
how to do that was so beautiful,” said Caitlin.

The McDonald family was so grateful that they made 
two incredibly generous donations to VNA Hospice 
House. The first was thanks to a fundraiser by Cross 
Schools in Bluffton, South Carolina, where Alix 
teaches that raised $2,641 and was matched by an 
individual donor, ultimately raising over $5,000. The 
second donation was thanks to proceeds from sales 
of a beautiful hand clutch that the Savannah-based 
Garland Bags company made in Lara’s honor. 

Three days after arriving at VNA Hospice House, Lara 
passed away. It was the Monday after Easter Sunday. 
“We truly believe Lara held on until after Easter so 
we could have one last holiday together as a family. 
Family was everything for Lara,” said Alix.

“It’s not only the care you provided 
my sister that was incredible 

but also the care that you gave 
us that was so profound.”



SETTING THE 
STANDARD 
FOR
PATIENT 
CARE

When septuagenarian Sid Heninger went to get his 
blood pressure checked at the assisted living facility 
where he lived in Sebastian, a healthcare worker 
from the Visiting Nurse Association (VNA) who was 
helping out, Madonna Barashke, RN, noticed that 
it was high. Sid explained to her that he normally 
took blood pressure medication, but his prescription 
hadn’t been filled in several months because his  
primary care physician had passed away, and he 
hadn’t found a new one. Madonna immediately 
drove him to the VNA’s Mobile Health Clinic where 
an APRN refilled his prescription. “After that, a lot  
of good stuff started happening,” said Sid.

The “good stuff” was VNA Home Health services. 
Sid’s plan of care included physical therapy for  
severe leg cramps that were negatively impacting 
his mobility. It also included music therapy, his  
favorite. “That probably helped me more than  
anything…it’s easier to move and exercise with 
music,” he said.

Sid’s Music Therapist, Sophie Emmons MT-BC, wasn’t 
surprised to hear how much Sid enjoyed himself. 
“During our first session, his physical therapist 
showed me what movements she was having him 
work on. So, I was able to apply that to music…
and through this intervention, his movements were 
already becoming a lot more fluid,” said Sophie.



Music therapy, made possible by generous donors, 
also helped him with another issue he was having, 
anxiety. “To address the anxiety portion, I asked him 
to talk to me about how he was feeling, and after 
him doing so, I asked him to close his eyes and I 
chose a couple songs that validated the emotions  
he was feeling but reminded him of the positivity 
of life. He really enjoyed the music and even cried 
a little bit... We had a great time working together,” 
said Sophie. 

Sid’s story is not unique. Many patients at the VNA 
are nursed back to health with the aid of music  
therapy, and it’s not only used for home health 
patients, but hospice and private care patients as 
well. A more recent initiative, funded by the Indian 
River County Hospital District, is the VNA Community 
Music Therapy program. This program is designed to 
make music therapy accessible to at-risk populations 
by collaborating with local organizations, including 
the Mental Health Association in Indian River County, 
that serve the indigent, people with mental health 
issues and those struggling with addiction.

But whether a patient receives VNA Music Therapy  
in a group setting or as a patient in the privacy of 
their home, they can always rely on professionals 
who are very talented, not just in the art of music  
but in the art of healing, a sentiment Sid shared 
when reflecting on his lessons with Sophie:  
“I felt like she cared about me as a person and my  
well-being, and unfortunately, you don’t find that 
anymore everywhere.”

“I felt like she cared about me  
as a person and my well-being,  

and unfortunately, you don’t find 
that anymore everywhere.” 



ANNUAL FUND CAMPAIGN
2023 LEADERSHIP SOCIETY MEMBERS

PLATINUM LEVEL $5,000+
Mr. and Mrs. Ron Abrams
Mr. and Mrs. John W. Alden
Estate of Ellen C. Andrews
Mrs. Lucia Bailey
Mrs. Barbara M. Baldwin
Mrs. Herman Becker
Mr. and Mrs. R. William Becker
Mr. and Mrs. Richard P. Bergeman
The Bernard A. Egan  
	 Foundation, Inc.
Mr. and Mrs. Peter R. Brinckerhoff
Ms. Marilyn A. Brinkman
Mr. and Mrs. Francois G. Brutsch
Mr. and Mrs. Richard R. Burgoon
C. Allen Ludlum III, Trust
Mrs. Marina G. Carney
Mr. and Mrs. Stephen W. Chalmers
Mr. and Mrs.  
	 J. Christopher Clifford
Mr. and Mrs. John W. Colontrelle
Mr. and Mrs. Daniel D. Dolan, Jr.
Capt. and Mrs. James E. Farney,  
	 USN (RET)
Mr. and Mrs. Lundy S. Fields
Florida Blue Foundation
Mr. and Mrs. Vincent Gierer, Jr.
Gizella S. Freund Trust
Mr. and Mrs. Robert M. Golding
Mr. and Mrs. Melvin R. Goodes
Mrs. Miriam S. Grabow
Grand Harbor Community Outreach  
	 Program
Mr. and Mrs. Herbert W. Gullquist
Mr. and Mrs. William D. Gurley
Mr. and Mrs. Edward J. Haase
Mr. Thomas E. Harris
Mr. and Mrs. Ryan B. Heaney
Estate of Robert George Herlich
Indian River Community  
	 Foundation
Jake Owen Foundation
Mrs. Dona B. Jensen
John’s Island Community  
	 Service League
Mrs. Kathleen I. Johnston
Mr. and Mrs. George Kahle
Mr. and Mrs. Donald J. Keller
Mrs. Anne H. P. Kelsey
Mr. and Mrs. David Kenyon
Ms. Cristina V. Klema

Mr. Jeffrey C. Kusch
Mr. and Mrs.  
	 Christopher J. LaCroix
Ms. Gabriele A. Leipert
Mr. and Mrs. John M. Luther
Ms. Dori K. Lyons
Mrs. Elizabeth S. MacMillan
Mr. and Mrs. Barry MacTaggart
Mr. James D. Marver and  
	 Ms. Shirin Kaufmann
Mr. and Mrs. Richard P. McCoy
Mr. Matthew J. McKenna
Michael Russak Trust
Estate of Carlton Kean Miller
Estate of Mary Carden Murray
Mr. and Mrs. Donald E. Nickelson
Northern Trust Bank
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas H. O’Brien
Ms. Elisabeth Ollis
Mr. Michael J. Pierce
Mr. and Mrs. Leo W. Pierce, Jr.
Mrs. Helen Y. Post
Mr. Donald B. Riefler
Mr. and Mrs. Nelson J. Rohrbach
Ms. Mary E. Ross
Mr. Richard E. Sameth
Samuel P. Griffith Revocable Trust
Mr. and Mrs. Steve L. Schievelbein
Mr. and Mrs. Warren L. Schwerin
Mr. and Mrs. Ned Sherwood
Mr. and Mrs. Charles R. Shoemate
Estate of Dorothy L. Smith
Mr. and Mrs. Francis C. Smithers
Mr. and Mrs. John A. Sommers
Mr. and Mrs. William Stengel
Mr. and Mrs. Brian Stork
Dr. and Mrs. W. King Stubbs, Jr.
Target Circle
Mr. and Mrs. Andrew R. Taylor
Ms. Pamela M. Thye
Ms. Delores J. Tisdall
Mrs. Janet Tribus
United Way of Indian River County
Mr. Gilford B. Walker
Mr. and Mrs. Jack A. Weisbaum
Mr. Kenneth L. Wessel
Wheels & Keels Foundation, Inc.
The Willits Foundation
Mrs. Louann Yates



Mr. Stephen Ankner
Mrs. Lois W. Appleby
Mr. and Mrs. Bernard F. Armstrong
Mr. and Mrs. Paul A. Becker
Mr. and Mrs. James S. Beckwith, IV
Mr. and Mrs. Samuel H. Bell, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. D. Theodore Berghorst
Mr. and Mrs. Lawrence R. Brashears
Mrs. Estelle Brashears
Mr. and Mrs. James H. Carney, II
Ms. Gaynor D. Casner
Mrs. Shelly S. Caldwell
Ms. Catherine Caldwell
Community Church of Vero Beach
Mrs. Barbara A. Cookson
Mr. and Mrs. Philip E. Coviello
Mr. and Mrs. David E. Crosby
Cross Schools, Inc.
Mr. and Mrs. John F. Curley
Mr. and Mrs. Ralph Daniel
Mrs. Joan DeCrane
Dr. and Mrs. Fredy Delacruz
Mr. and Mrs. J. Bennett  
	 Donaldson, Jr.
Mrs. Nancy Edmiston
Mr. and Mrs. Robert S. Elgin
George E. Warren Corporation
Mr. and Mrs. Robert M. Gibb
Mr. and Mrs. E. Martin Gibson
Mr. and Mrs. William Glavin, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Walter Glazer, Jr.
Mrs. Ann G. Hamner
Mr. and Mrs. Christopher M. Hill
Mrs. Elizabeth C. Hill
Mr. and Mrs. Carter W. Hopkins
Dr. Eddie Hudson
Mr. and Mrs. William N. Hudson, Jr.
The John’s Island Foundation
Mr. and Mrs. Allen N. Jones

Mr. Henry K. Justi
Mr. and Mrs. George Kahle
Mr. and Mrs. Alexander M. Kasten
Mr. and Mrs. Robert P. Kelly, II
Mrs. Joan J. Kingston
Mr. and Mrs. John M. Luther
Mrs. Evy E. Lynch
Mr. and Mrs. William E.  
	 MacDonald, III
Ms. Ellen G. Minderman
Mr. and Mrs. Michael J. Neilson
Mrs. Anna P. Nichols
Pennsylvania Automotive  
	 Association Foundation
Mrs. Hanns Pielenz
Mr. and Mrs. J. Peter Pierce
Mr. and Mrs. Robert C. Puff, Jr.
Mrs. Marsha A. Reardon
Mr. and Mrs. William J. Rodgers
Mrs. Deborah L. Rodgers
Mr. and Mrs. Jack Rogers, Jr.
Rotary Club of Indian River County
Mrs. Kathleen M. Ruppert
Mr. and Mrs. Robert A. Schneider
Mrs. Suzanne M. Scully
Mr. and Mrs. William P. Scully
Mrs. Geri Anne Skirkanich
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph E. Smith
Mr. and Mrs. William J. Stewart
Mrs. Charlotte P. S. Stifel
Mr. and Mrs. James T. Ueltschi
Mr. and Mrs. Richard B. Von Maur, III
Mr. and Mrs. Rollin D. Weary, III
Mr. and Mrs. Patrick J. Welsh
Mr. Robert E. Williams, Jr. and  
	 Ms. Karen Katen
Mr. and Mrs. B. Robert Wood
Mr. and Mrs. Robert L. Zielsdorf

Mrs. Gunilla Akopiantz
Mr. and Mrs. Harry P. Allex
Mr. and Mrs. William S. Antle, III
Mr. and Mrs. John J. K. Apo
Archie S. Wingfield, Jr.  
	 Charitable Trust
Mr. and Mrs. Jaromir Babicka
Mr. and Mrs. Ben F. Bailey, III
Mrs. Frances H. Bangert
Mr. Robert G. Barrett
Mrs. Kathryn F. Barton
Mr. and Mrs. Robert W. Bauchman
Mr. and Mrs. Scott Bayman

Mrs. Marilyn M. Beck
Mr. and Mrs. Stephen F. Bell
Mrs. Nancy H. Benedict
Mrs. Carol N. Bettiol
Mrs. Barbara M. Bieber
Ms. Elizabeth D. Black
Mr. and Mrs. John A. Blanchard
Dr. and Mrs. Richard J. Wyderski 
Mrs. Manon Bone
Dr. and Mrs. Francis J. Bonner
Mr. Randy Boswell
Mr. and Mrs. William P. Bourne
Mr. and Mrs. John E. Bowers

GOLD LEVEL $2,500 - $4,999

SILVER LEVEL $1,000 - $2,499



Mrs. Emilie Brady
Mrs. Linda Braun
Mr. and Mrs. John V. Brennan
Mr. and Mrs. Theodore W.  
	 Brickman, Jr.
Mr. Martin J. Brophy and  
	 Ms. Isabel McGuinnis
Mr. and Mrs. Gary Brost
Mrs. Mary S. Brown
Mr. and Mrs. J. Hyatt Brown
Ms. Kathryn W. Brown
Brown & Brown of Florida, Inc.
Mrs. Laura T. Buck
Mrs. Constance P. Buckley
Mr. and Mrs. Timothy R. Buhl
Mrs. Patricia A. Byram
Mr. and Mrs. David M. Campbell
Mr. and Mrs. William Y. Campbell
Mr. and Mrs. Charles G. Carey
Mr. and Mrs. Douglas M. Case
Mr. and Mrs. David Casey
Mrs. Elizabeth S. Cates
Mrs. Marianne Chaikin
Mrs. Dorothy L. Childers
Mr. and Mrs. William J. Christie
Mr. and Mrs. Jonathan M. Clark
Mrs. Rosalen E. Cline
Mr. and Mrs. Henry A. Collins
Mr. and Mrs. Richard B. Colton
Mr. Paul A. Como
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph N. Connors, III
Mr. Thomas W. Cook
Mrs. Anne Stubbs Cooney
Corrigan Ranch
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph P. Corr
Ms. Amy Correll
Mrs. Cynthia Cory
Mr. and Mrs. Charles R. Cunningham
Mr. and Mrs. Neill Currie
Ms. Patricia B. Daniels
Ms. Janice Darling
Mr. and Mrs. Norton A. Davidson
Mr. and Mrs. James S. Davis
Mr. and Mrs. Edward N. Dayton
Mrs. Carol A. Dennison
Mr. and Mrs. Philip F. DeSantis
Mrs. Michelle Deschane
Dr. Robert S. DeWaters, Jr.
Ms. Marilyn Di Stefano
Mrs. Susan Dobbs
Mr. and Mrs. Rene J. Donars
Mrs. Anne Dunn
Mrs. Loretta Dvorak
Mr. and Mrs. David Dyer
Mr. Andrew W. Edmonds
Mrs. Marie L. Ek
Mr. and Mrs. Nicholas M. Evans

Evolve Advisor Group
Mr. Guy Faillace
Felix Poppell Post Number 39/ 
	 Sal Squadron 39
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas G. Finck
Mr. and Mrs. Gary S. Fischer
Mr. and Mrs. John N. Fix
FOP of Indian River Shores Lodge #79
Mr. and Mrs. Andrew H. Forrester
Mr. and Mrs. Frank B. Fowler
Mr. Gary Frazier and  
	 Ms. Carla Friedman
Mr. and Mrs. Frederick W. Gaertner
Mrs. Janice L. Gay
Mr. and Mrs. David F. Geiser
Mr. and Mrs. Donald G. Gervais
Mr. and Mrs. Vincent A. Gierer, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Theodore E. Gordon
Mrs. Pansy E. Gore
Mr. and Mrs. Frank D. Gorham, III
Mr. and Mrs. Anthony P. Gorman
Mrs. Mary P. Grandy
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas A. Graul
Mr. and Mrs. John T. Groendyke
Mr. and Mrs. Frank Gulden
Mrs. Brita P. Gwinn
Mr. and Mrs. John E. Haire
Ms. Suzanne Hammond and  
	 Mr. Richard W. Leftwich
Mr. and Mrs. Micheal J. Hanley
Mr. and Mrs. Edward Harrigan
Mr. and Mrs. John C. Harvey
Mr. and Mrs. Robert A. Hastings
Mr. and Ms. Edward B. Hauser
Mr. and Mrs. Richard M. Haverland
Mrs. Grace M. Hay
Mr. and Mrs. Samuel B. Hayes, III
Mrs. Elaine I. Heile
Mr. and Mrs. Charles H. Heim
Mr. and Mrs. John K. Hendricks
Ms. Kathleen A. Hendrix
Mr. and Mrs. George Henninger
Mrs. Shelia Herget
Mr. and Mrs. Edmund B.  
	 Higginbotham
Mr. and Mrs. Jerry S. Hobbs
Mr. and Mrs. Craig G. Hollenback
Mr. and Mrs. Gary F. Holloway
Mr. M. Terry Holmes and  
	 Ms. Barbara Lynch
Mr. and Mrs. Edward K. How, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Louis L. Hoynes, Jr.
Mr. George Maxwell Hughes
Mr. and Mrs. Timothy A. Hultquist
Mrs. Stephanie P. Hurtt
Mrs. Dana L. Hutton
J. McLaughlin #26036



Mr. and Mrs. Ajit Jain
Dr. and Mrs. Robert S. Janicki
Dr. and Mrs. Leander R. Jennings
Mr. and Mrs. Rodolph L. Johnson
Mrs. Celia A. Johnson
Ms. Linda F. Johnson
Mr. Peter E. Juliano
Mr. and Mrs. Armen Kalaydjian
Mr. and Mrs. Chester B. Kaletkowski
The Honorable and Mrs. Paul Kanarek
Mr. and Mrs. Michael H. Karin
Mrs. Susan W. Kasten
Mr. and Mrs. Bernard K. Kastory
Mr. and Mrs. William J. Kealy
Mr. and Mrs. James M. Kellogg
Mr. and Mrs. James P. Kelly
Mr. and Mrs. Jeffrey E. Kelter
Mr. and Mrs. James M. Kendall
Mr. and Mrs. Bruce W. Keough
Mr. and Mrs. William W. King
Mrs. Rosemary L. Kotkowski
Mr. and Mrs. F. Louis LaFage
The Lagomarsino Foundation
Mr. William W. Lane
Mr. David Lang
Mrs. Alberta B. LaReno
Dr. and Mrs. James C. Lasker
Mr. Donald H. Layton and  
	 Ms. Sandra Lazo
Mr. and Mrs. Alain Lebec
Mr. and Mrs. Rick D. Leggott
Ms. Wanda W. Lincoln
Mr. Robert F. B. Logan
Mr. and Mrs. George A. Long
Mr. and Mrs. Ryan Longfield
Mrs. Mary C. MacKinney
Mr. and Mrs. Robert E. Madden
Mrs. Joan G. Maddy
Mr. and Mrs. Jeffrey Maffett
Mr. Patrick Maher
Mr. and Mrs. John B. Malloy
Mr. and Mrs. Henry J. Maresi
Ms. Caroline S. Markfield
Mr. and Mrs. George H. Marshall
Mr. and Mrs. Donald R. Marshall
Mr. and Mrs. Jean F. Mason, III
Mr. Benjamin B. Mathews
Mr. and Mrs. George A. Matsik
Mrs. Marilee Matteson
Dr. and Mrs. John W. Maun
Mr. and Mrs. James H. McCown
Mr. and Mrs. Douglas P. McDaniel
Mr. and Mrs. Gregory McLaughlin
Mr. James W. McNinch
Mr. and Mrs. Nicholas Melnick
Mr. and Mrs. Richard J. Meurer
Mrs. Rita M. Meyer
Mrs. Karen K. Meyer

Mr. and Mrs. Vincent J. Morabito
Mr. and Mrs. Mark Morein
Honorable and Mrs. David C. Morgan
Mrs. Diane L. Moritz
Mr. and Mrs. Charles W. Moritz
Mr. and Mrs. Edwin S. Mullett
Mr. and Mrs. Mark R. Mulvoy
Mr. and Mrs. Richard P. Munson
The M&T Charitable Foundation
nFocus Solutions
Mr. Jerry K. Nicholson
Mr. and Mrs. Anibal Nieves, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Donald G. Norman
Mr. and Mrs. Raul F. Oliva
Mrs. Eve Olson
Dr. and Mrs. Theodore F. Opalka
Orchid Island Golf & Beach Club
Mr. and Mrs. Stanley R. Orczyk, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. Lee S. Owen
Mr. and Mrs. R. Scott Pastrick
Mrs. Stephanie M. Petrulak
Mr. and Mrs. Mark V. Pettinga
Mr. and Mrs. Derwyn F. Phillips
Mr. and Mrs. Dean P. Phypers
Ms. Molly Pierce
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas L. Piper, III
Mr. Hans Van Zonneveld and  
	 Mrs. Adele S. Pittman
Mrs. Marcia Poutiatine
Mr. Paul Pronsky, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. David H. Prothro
Mr. and Mrs. Robert W. Quaile
Ms. Barbara Quinn
Mr. and Mrs. Donald F. Rebaglia
Ms. Priscilla J. Reilly
Mr. Charles H. Reynolds, Jr.
Mrs. John M. Richey
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Ripp
Mr. and Mrs. William J. Robb
Mr. John H. Roberts
Mr. and Mrs. Randall D. Rogers, Jr.
Ms. Diane L. Rohman
Mr. and Mrs. Ronald F. Rosner
Mr. and Mrs. Joseph W. Rumbough, III
Mrs. Linda C. Russell
Ms. Barbara Russo
Mr. and Mrs. Stephen M. Sadlek
Mr. and Mrs. Ben C. Saltz
Mr. and Mrs. Thomas L. Sandor
Mr. and Mrs. Bruce P. Sawyer
Mr. and Mrs. Leonard J. Schiraldi
Dr. and Mrs. Robert T. Schmidt
Mr. and Mrs. William M. Schmitt
Mr. and Mrs. James A. Schorner
Ms. Phyllis A. Schuelke
Mr. and Mrs. Todd Schweitzer
Mrs. Barbara S. Sedam
Mrs. Melinda Serafin



Mr. O. Griffith Sexton
Mrs. Susan Sheehan
Mr. and Mrs. Jeremiah J. Sheehan
Dr. and Mrs. William Shucart
Mr. and Mrs. Nelson T. Siegel, Jr.
Ms. Cynthia Skura
Mr. James P. Smith
Mr. and Mrs. David P. Smith, Jr.
Mr. and Mrs. J. Dale Sorensen
Mrs. Lisa Sozio
Mr. and Mrs. Robert Steers
Mr. and Mrs. Keith Stoltz
Mrs. Barbara D. Stone
Mr. and Mrs. Dennis J. Straw
Mrs. Katherine F. Strickland
Mr. and Mrs. William C. Stutt
Mr. and Mrs. John W. Taylor, III
Mrs. Laurie M. Tennant
The Robert F. and Eleonora W.  
	 McCabe Foundation
Mr. and Mrs. Peter A. Thompson
Mr. and Mrs. Peter M. Thompson
Mr. David Thompson
Mrs. Linda Thompson-Hill
The Tides
Mr. H. James Toffey

Mrs. Sue M. Tompkins
Mrs. Constance C. Torrance
Mr. and Mrs. Denis Turko
Mr. William C. Ughetta
Mr. and Mrs. Scott J. Ulm
Ms. Susan R. van der Stricht
Mrs. Joy K. Walker
Mrs. Elizabeth T. Wall
Mr. and Mrs. James R. Waterston
The Wawa Foundation
The Honorable and Mrs. Joe A. Wild
Mrs. Mary June Wilkinson-Schmidt
Mr. Jack Will
Mr. and Mrs. Gregory P. Williams
Windsor Club
Mrs. Michele M. Witt
Mr. Gary R. Wood
Ms. Lynne P. Wood
Ms. Hope B. Woodhouse and  
	 Mr. Richard J. Canty
Mrs. Joan N. Woodhouse
Mr. and Mrs. John J. Yattaw
Mr. and Mrs. Jaime E. Yordan
Mr. and Mrs. Allen W. Zern
Mr. and Mrs. Francis G. Ziegler

THANK YOU FOR YOUR CONTINUED SUPPORT 
We have made diligent efforts to ensure the accuracy of the list of  

2023 Annual Fund Leadership Donors, including donations made from 
October 1, 2022 through September 30, 2023. We sincerely apologize  

for any errors or omissions. Please contact Tricia Crocco at  
tcrocco@vnatc.com or 772.978.5591 with any questions.



920 37th Place #101 
Vero Beach, FL 32960

772.567.5551
www.vnatc.org/annualfund

100 percent of contributions received are retained by the Visiting Nurse Association and Hospice 
Foundation, Inc. A COPY OF THE OFFICIAL REGISTRATION AND FINANCIAL INFORMATION MAY BE 
OBTAINED FROM THE DIVISION OF CONSUMER SERVICES BY CALLING TOLL-FREE 800.435.7352 WITHIN 
THE STATE. REGISTRATION DOES NOT IMPLY ENDORSEMENT, APPROVAL OR RECOMMENDATION BY 
THE STATE. Please call 772.978.5580 if you wish to have your name removed from the mailing list to 
receive fundraising requests to support the Visiting Nurse Association and Hospice Foundation, Inc. 
in the future. CH3553


